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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the F. & G. P. Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 19th March 2013
Present            
                                      Mr. R. Piper                     Chairman



  Mrs. H. Boot-Handford   Chairman of Council
                 

  Mr M. Benson



  Mr. P. Dennis



  Mr. B. Lamb




 Mr. R. Leithall 
                                     Mrs Rogers
926.  Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
     (1) Mr. Lamb stated that Bere Ferrers War Memorial has still not had the step moved and asked when this is to be undertaken?  After discussions it was agreed to write a letter to the company asking when they would be able to undertake the work.
     (2) Mrs. Boot-Handford come May when committees all change it has been agreed to ask Ms. Malham to 

become minute’s secretary and take on full responsibility for the Plans Committee.

(3)  Mr. Benson informed committee that the official opening of the Weir Quay Car Park takes place

                on Friday 22nd March. 

927.  Minutes of the meeting held on 19th February to deal with matters arising.     
   Matters Arising
  Minute 884 (1)     Mr. Benson has had discussions with County regarding funds for weed control. We have certain people looking at areas in the village. We have to have some idea of figures to move this forward.
Minute 890
Victoria Social Club and the Book Shop Wayleaves to be deferred to April F. & G. P.
Minute 892
     Mr. Lamb stated he was delighted to see the litter bin placed in position at Bere Ferrers.
The Clerk stated that the two Bere Alston litter bins were also in position.

928. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for March in the sum of £3,451.51 Mr. Lamb proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
929. Financial Statements
The Clerk presented the financial statements for March. After discussions Mr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
930. Financial Regulations Approval.
 
Mr. Lamb presented the Financial Regulations and explained the alterations.


The Reverend Law then gave some ideas on the spread sheets and bank reconciliation sheets.

After discussions Mr. Lamb proposed acceptance in principal of the Financial Regulations less


appendix one and two, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford. Appendix three is work in progress.
931. P3 Footpath Finances.


Mr. Leithall asked to see the P3 Agreement. Discussions took place to ascertain whether Council

should seek P3 Funding for the coming. It was agreed to ask for £300.
932.
Toilet Cleaning & Repairs.

Mrs. Boot-Handford has re-jigged the cleaning schedule for the public toilets she also felt that it might be a good idea to purchase steam cleaner, prices to be sought. Mr. Benson supported the possible purchase of a steam cleaner.

933. Appointment problems highlighted by a Parishioner at the Doctors Surgery Bere Alston.
The Chairman of Council invited Mr. Slaughter to speak on this subject.  Mr. Slaughter proceeded to give the committee the background to the problem of appointments at the doctor’s surgery at Bere Alston Mr. Slaughter wrote to the Practice Manager this is bound with and forms part of these minutes. “For some time now I have been concerned about the availability of appointments at Bere Alston Surgery. Invariably when I ring for an appointment for my wife I am usually given a week or two ahead, which is ridiculous for someone who needs urgent medical attention. However, when we do get to the surgery it is empty.
Also we only appear to have one doctor on duty, when we used to have before Abbey took over, two and sometimes three, but rarely less than two.
Having mentioned my concerns on the Bere Alston Facebook Page I was astounded by the response a selection of which you will find in the attached document.

With 14 doctors on the payroll it should not be difficult to send a minimum of two to Bere Alston, if some doctors don’t like to come, hard luck, they are here to serve the community and they should be reminded of this.

I have sent a copy of this email to Mrs. Boot-Handford, the Chairman of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council, as I believe it is important that they know about this unacceptable situation.

I look forward to receiving a positive reply from you soon.”

Mr. Newland’s reply is as follows; “Thank you very much for your email regarding the availability of appointments at Bere Alston.

Over the past couple of months due to the high number of ‘bugs’ that have been present, pressure at both Bere Alston and Tavistock for available appointments has been severe. This has been made worse by many members of Staff having the same illnesses.

However, when we started at Bere Alston we reviewed the appointments on the clinical system that had been offered over the two previous years and ensured in our planning that we offered more appointments. We still offer more appointments now compared to what was available before.

Over the past couple of weeks we have had slightly less Nurse appointments as two of our Nurses are attending training that allows them to complete their own prescriptions for patients.

I not that you mention two or three Doctors used to be at Bere Alston. Again when we looked at this three was very rare and those present were not always seeing patients. Our Clinical Staff have more appointments per morning and afternoon session compared to previously.
We tend to have two Doctors on Monday, and Friday and one on both Wednesday and Thursday to reflect the historical information of patient need and this is reviewed regularly. On some occasions we may not always have two Doctors on the above days due to annual leave, training, or sickness.

Our Doctors and staff do enjoy working at Bere Alston and that is why we have it on a rota system so that they all equally receive time to be there.

As I write this letter we currently have 89 available appointments at Bere Alston for next week.

I can assure you that we are committed to Bere Alston and constantly review the level of appointments we have to offer.

At times the surgeries will be absolutely full and that is when we offer the option of coming to Tavistock. This is a service that was not available previously.

Thank you for taking the time and trouble to write to me and I appreciate you bringing your thoughts to my attention.”
Mr. Slaughter went on to ask what the Parish Council can do to voice our concerns. Talking with others it is felt we should have a dedicated phone line directly to Bere Alston Surgery and not have to go through Abbey switchboard. After discussions Mr. Piper proposed that Mr. Slaughter draft a letter to be sent to PAL’s seconded by Mr. Benson.
934. Health and Safety Policy Review
The Health and Safety Policy document was circulated to all Councillors, after discussion Mr. Lamb 

proposed that we accept the document, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.

The Lone Working and Work Peoples Safety document is being reviewed.
935. Contract-Item to be taken in part two.

Mr. Lamb proposed that committee go into part two, as the discussions were about the Clerks 

contract the Clerk left the room.

The Clerk returned after discussion had ceased.

Mr. Benson proposed that committee come out of part two, seconded by Mr. Dennis.

936.  Correspondence

1. Devon County Council
 Thanking Council for their correspondence regarding the blocked drains in Cornwall Street. A follow up report has been sent to the contractors, advising them that the drains here are still blocked.

2. Devon County Council George Marshall Transport Planning Team.
“For information, the County Council is commissioning surveys of bus services between Tavistock and Plymouth and Tavistock and Bere Alston. The surveys are to take place tomorrow.

The surveys will be undertaken on the First services between Tavistock and Plymouth and the Jacketts services between Tavistock and Bere Alston.

Surveyors will be travelling on the buses counting numbers of passengers, considering bus punctuality and also asking some passengers a short number of questions to understand where people are travelling to and from.
This survey is required to supplement the data we already have on travel in the Tavistock and Bere Alston area to feed into the transport modelling work for the rail project. We are not advertising this in order that the travel patterns on the buses are representative of normal conditions.

If you have any questions please let me know.”
3. Devon Association of Local Councils.
“Section 137 Expenditure: Limit for 2013-2014.

The Department for Communities and Local Government has today confirmed that the appropriate sum for parish councils in England for the purpose of the 137 for 2013-2014 is £6.98. This is the amount that results from increasing the amount for 2012-2013 (£6.80) by the percentage increase in the Retail Prices Index between September 2011 and September 2012 (of 2.6%).”
4. W.D.B.C. Pilgrim Drive Footpath.
“Our legal department have established that the path, steps not the archway are in the ownership of the Borough Council. They have done a land registry search and it appears the land has not been registered therefore we cannot establish who owns it.”                                                                                           
5. W.D.B.C. News Releases. 
“Retail Impact Plan Published.

West Devon Borough Council has published plans on how to manage applications for new retail developments including supermarkets.
The draft planning document sets out the local rules on when an impact assessment study would be required to gauge how a new retail development might affect the borough’s town centres.

A spokesman for the Borough Council said: “This will be an important tool for the council when it comes to dealing with applications for new retail units.”

“We welcome views from all sections of the community and would urge everyone to have their say in good time.” 

People are invited to pop along to drop – in surgeries in both Okehampton and Tavistock. These take place at Okehampton Customer Services Centre Tuesday March 12th from 2-4pm and Wednesday March 20th from 10-12noon, and Tavistock Town Hall on Thursday March 21st from 11am-4pm. The document called ‘Assessing the Impact of New Retail Development in West Devon Draft Supplementary Planning Document’ is available on the council’s website, where people can also give their views.
The public consultation starts, March 7th and all views must be received by 5pm on Monday 8th April.

“Council runs food hygiene seminars.

West Devon food businesses are being offered the chance to find out more about Food Hygiene Rating Scheme at a series of seminars this April. The Food Hygiene Rating Scheme allows customers to make an informed choice about where to eat out or buy food.

Anyone who would like more information can call the Environmental Health Business Support Unit on 01822-813600

6. Carillion Telent

Temporary Road Closure: Bedford Street-Bere Alston.

“Please be aware that Carillion Telent will be working on behalf of BT Openreach at the 
following location: From o/s 5 Bedford Street to Jcn Chapel Street. Undertaking the 
following works: Renew and Replace, Raise and lower Frame and Cover ‘Carriageway No2’
It is necessary that a temporary road closure is put in place to allow these required works to 
be carried out. Temporary road closure will be in place 06/06/2013 till 07/06/2013.”
7. Report on the meeting of Bere Ferrers Hard Court. Refer to Recreation.
There being no further business the Chairman thank members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.55pm.
Signed this 26th March 2013.
Chairman………………...
